
COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS 

June 4, 2018 

  

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met June 4, 2018 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners, Steve Greene and Mark 

Fleming were present. Carla J Waugh, County Clerk, was present for the meeting.  

 

Travis Garst, Solid Waste Director, reviewed the monthly activity report for May. Travis said they are ready for 

the tire cleanup on June 8 & 9. He stated that residents are allowed to bring in 9 tires per visit and only tires 

under 22” with no rims will be accepted. Travis said waste tires generated from businesses will not be accepted.  

 

Shannon Meier, Ambulance Director, reviewed the activity report for May. Shannon said that they had the 

Pharmacy and DEA inspection with no issues. Shannon Meier had a change in status for Landon Reed from 

Part-time EMT to Part-time Paramedic. Mark Fleming moved and Steve Greene seconded the motion to 

approve the change in status for Landon Reed from Part-time EMT to Part-time Paramedic. Motion passed.  

 

The Commissioners said that due to the amount of telephone calls against the closing of U Road that it will not 

be considered.  

 

Chris Petet, Custodian, discussed the mini split heating and cooling system in the Sheriff’s office. The 

Commissioners requested that Chris get new quotes for the mini split heating and cooling system in the 

Sheriff’s office.  

 

Gail Bartley, Noxious Weed Director, Emergency Preparedness Director and 911 Coordinator reported on the 

meeting that he hosted for the Fire Chiefs of Jewell County and Sheriff (EMS Director was unable to attend). 

He has a basic inventory of each fire department and shared with the other departments. Gail asked Darrell to 

work on a Mutual Aid Agreement for the fire departments. Gail discussed training for the fire departments.  

 

Dixie Dethloff, Clerk of District Court, reviewed the 2019 budget request.  

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, discussed current road projects and personnel. The Commissioners 

discussed road concerns. They advised Joel Elkins that due to the amount of telephone calls against the closing 

of U Road that it will not be considered.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:40 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Mark Fleming, Member      Keith Roe, Chairman 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J Waugh, County Clerk     Steve Greene, Member 


